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13 May 2002

Mr Peter Hallahan

Secretary

Australian Senate Economics Committee

Parliament House

Canberra ACT  2600

Dear Mr Hallahan

Inquiry into Public Liability Insurance and Professional Indemnity Insurance

I refer to your letter dated 10 April inviting ICA to participate in the Committee's inquiry. We will be pleased to participate and look forward to contributing constructively to your considerations. 

ICA is actively involved in the inquiry into public liability insurance undertaken through the offices of Senator Helen Coonan and her State and Territory counterparts. The issues raised in this inquiry will be directly relevant to your own. I am attaching ICA's submissions to the ministerial meeting Senator Coonan chaired in Canberra on 27 March together with supplementary submissions made to the Heads of Treasury Insurance Issues Working Party on 15 April and 6 May. 

The submission to the Coonan meeting is a public document but the two submissions to the Working Party are confidential to ourselves and governments and we would appreciate your observing this confidentiality.

Also enclosed are:-

· A paper on professional indemnity insurance prepared by ICA specifically for your inquiry. It seeks to describe the special attributes of professional indemnity and explain the differences from public liability. While the issues confronting public liability insurance affect professional indemnity insurance, there are a number of specific concerns in professional indemnity which we address in this paper.

· A background briefing paper on Professional Indemnity Insurance for the Legal and Medical Professions prepared by ICA for the HIH Royal Commission.

· A general briefing note on public liability insurance prepared by ICA for public distribution.

We suggest that you might consider as well three other papers which contribute materially to the current debate:-

· The ACCC Insurance Industry Market Pricing Review dated 26 March 2002. The paper is available on the ACCC website.

· The Trowbridge Consulting report on Public Liability Insurance, dated 26 March 2002, prepared for the Coonan ministerial meeting. This report is available on the Commonwealth Treasury website.

· A speech to the Judicial Conference of Australia on 27 April 2002 by the Hon. J.J. Spigelman, Chief Justice of NSW, which addresses the issue of tort reform. The speech is available on the website of the NSW Supreme Court (www.lawlink.nsw.gov.au/sc).

We look forward to the opportunity to address the Committee's hearings. In the meantime, if you have any questions on which we may be able to assist, please do not hesitate to contact my office.

Yours Sincerely

Alan  Mason

Executive Director







